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Houck, Arizona – Prior to the Public Health Emergency, Supervisor Alton Joe Shepherd and his team were in full 
road improvement mode, preparing several STEP-UP road projects for construction. These STEP-UP projects are 
located in the different Regions of District 2 requiring the staging of equipment and material for each project. At the 
end of February 2020, Supervisor Shepherd and his team started to take precautionary measures to ensure the health, 
safety, and well-being of District 2 staff and crew. By creating a controlled and safe working environment, Supervisor 
Shepherd and his team pushed forward to finish Phases 1 and 2 of road improvements to C-302 in Houck, Arizona.
	
This work on C-302 comprised of 1.7 miles and consisted of culvert cleaning, sub-grade preparation, limestone 
placement, and pending soil stabilization.  District 2 will conclude the road improvements with application of the 
soil stabilization product DuraBlend on the road surface once weather temperatures improve to above 50 degrees. 
Supervisor Shepherd will continue field operations on our County roads and implementing his STEP-UP road 
projects through the outbreak of COVID-19 in Apache County and on the Navajo Nation. The Supervisor will 
continue to monitor the Public Health Emergency and make any adjustments warranted during this crisis. Again, 
Supervisor Shepherd thanks the community for their patience as these improvements are concluded.
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Limestone being dropped off on C-302. A school bus utilizing C-302 during road maintenance.

C-302 BALDWIN ROAD IN HOUCK


